Play & Learning Newsletter
13th – 17th May 2024Happy, sad, excited, lonely, friendly, calm, worried, nervous, angry, confused


Wonder words to use with your child:  


This week we have been focusing on ‘feelings’ through the book The Colour Monster by Anna Llenas.  This is a great book for supporting children in understanding and identifying different emotions and we will be using it as a starting point to talk about feelings. Research shows that children are more able to regulate their emotions if they are able to identify what they are feeling – this is an important first step in self-regulation and also in paving the pathway to a healthy mind in future life.  Our pre-school children have demonstrated the beginnings of ‘reflection’ and great language skills as they have talked about times that they have felt these feelings.       
We have used puppets to act out different scenarios such as two puppets wanting the same toy and encouraged the children to identify how the puppets might be feeling and coming up with ways to solve the problem. What’s the right thing to do? How could they solve the problem?  How might this help the puppets? They are incredibly good at coming up with ideas when they are sat back and observing and they can start to use these  strategies themselves during their interactions with others.    
This week’s baking buddies made delicious  rhubarb and custard buns with rhubarb from Lorrain’s garden.       Thanks Lorraine 
 Sounds and Letters/language focus:  


The Flying Fish have been focusing on the sound c/k with the sound box and sorting object with a c/k or a t sound into the correct hoop. They have been looking at the letters in their own name and what order they are in. They sorted all their letters into the correct order. 
The Starfish have been singing the song ‘If you are happy and you know it’, and thinking about how we can show other feelings. They have been playing the silly soup rhyming game with dog, log, frog and a cog going into their silly soup mixture.
[image: ]Out & About sessions: Due to staff sickness/training we have only managed one sessions this week. We had a lovely visit to Harbour house where we celebrated National bee week and made picture cards using wooded stampers with a bee hive, bees and flowers.

Ideas to support your child at home:   

Talk about feelings with your child – support them in understanding that no emotion is a ‘bad’ one. Children need to understand that they are not wrong for feeling a certain emotion, e.g. anger, and that all of us experience that emotion at times.  Our role as adults is to model and teach them what is the best thing to do when they feel that emotion, whilst being realistic of their age and personality.  
Being open and talking about feelings now (even ones like anger, jealousy) with your little one will pay dividends later when they are teenagers as they will be use to being able to open up about how they feel with you and knowing that they will not be judged – essential for good mental health. 
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